
Section 2175.115  Location of Offices and Access

a)	The Board maintains two central offices, one in Chicago and one in Springfield.  

b)	The Clerk's Office is located in the Chicago office.  The address and general telephone number of the Chicago office is: 

Illinois Pollution Control Board 
60 E. Van Buren St. 
Suite 630 
Chicago, Illinois  60605 
(312) 814-3620 
(312) 814-3669 (Fax) 

[bookmark: _GoBack]c)	The address and general telephone number of the Springfield office is: 

Illinois Pollution Control Board 
1021 North Grand Ave. East
Springfield, Illinois  62702 
(217) 524-8500 
(217) 524-8508 (Fax) 

d)	Instructions for Accessing the Board’s Chicago Office

1)	The Board’s Chicago office is located in a private, non-government building.  For ease of access, visitors may pre-register by emailing or calling the Board’s offices, a member of the Board’s staff, a hearing officer, or the Clerk’s Office in advance of their visit.

2)	Visitors should enter the building at 333 South Wabash.

3)	Visitors who do not pre-register must contact the Board’s offices, a member of the Board’s staff, a hearing officer, or the Clerk’s Office to register when they arrive at the building.

4)	Once visitors arrive and are registered, they must check in with the CHA building security desk to receive an access card which grants entry to the elevators.

5)	If a member of the public does not wish to register but wishes to conduct business with the Board in person, they may contact the Board’s office to arrange to have a member of the Board staff meet the member of the public in the lobby of the building for assistance.

(Source:  Amended at 46 Ill. Reg. 9973, effective May 26, 2022)
